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Members of the Commission:

| am writing on behalf of Durham College to provide my support for Ontario Power
Generation’s Deep Geologic Repository project. Durham College is very proud of the long
partnership it has had with OPG during our 45-year history in Durham Region and supports this
project because we believe it is addressing the important issue of safe storage of nuclear
waste for generations to come.

Our experiences with OPG have been that it is a responsible nuclear operator, having earned a
global reputation for its excellent safety record. We have every reason to believe this approach
to safety would be applied to the Deep Geologic Repository. We were pleased to learn of the
extensive research and study that OPG has undertaken to understand the impact this project
would have on the environment and host community, and that it has been determined no
significant adverse impact will occur.

In closing, | would like to commend OPG on the excellent track record of community outreach
and partnerships it has established here in Durham Region. In the case of Durham College
specifically, our students have access to invaluable hands-on learning through placements at
OPG, the most up-to-date industry resources and nuclear experts who contribute to our
curriculum, meaning they are prepared for long-term rewarding careers post-graduation. Once
again, we expect OPG would follow a similar community building approach with this project
and in dealing with the Kincardine community.

Sincerely,

C v

Don Lovisa
President
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